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Major Changes! 
The last two months have certainly not been uneventful! While 
we did not have any meetings, we had our hands full and then 
some! 

Job Resignation
As you may recall  from my last  prayer  letter,  I  submitted my 
resignation  from my  job  at  the  FDA at  the  end  of  February, 
marking my last day at March 15th. A week before I handed my 
resignation, I was offered a promotion that will  quite certainly 
lead to a six figure salary position several years down the road, but 
I  could not  picture myself  doing that  work.  I  only  see myself 
doing  the  work  of  the  Lord,  nothing  else  gives  me  such 
satisfaction. It still  feels a bit surreal,  it’s  hard to believe it’s  a 
thing in the past now after spending my formative years there. As 
I  viewed  the  FDA campus  for  the  last  time  in  the  rearview 
mirror,  I  felt  as  if  a  big  burden  has  been  lifted  of f from my 
shoulders.

Thanks to the “warm-up” period from the government shutdown 
last January, it did not take long for me to get into the habit of 
calling  churches  almost  everyday.  It  is  certainly  much  more 
effective and a lot less draining than when I was trying to make 
those calls before I went to work each morning. My schedule for 
the summer is filling up faster than before!

Unto us, a son is given! 
My apologies to those who haven’t heard yet, we tried to inform 
as many people as we could. On April 2nd, Aiden Jude Dundon 
was born to this world! He weighed 6 pounds, 12 ounces. We’re 
still  in  shock  that  we  have  a  child  now,  especially  after  being 
married  for  seven  years.  The  weeks  after  he  was  born  were 
certainly a big adjustment for us but Aiden has made us much 
more thankful and grateful to God for all of His blessings. Truly, 

Matt & Colleen 
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Jesus’  words are true: “…I am come 
that  they  might  have  life,  and  that 
they might have it more abundantly.” 
(John  10:10)  In  addition  to  eternal 
life, we never cease to be amazed at 
what else God has given us. 

I  am  especially  thankful  for  God 
leading me to quit my old job before 
the baby was born. This allows me to 
spend much more time with my son 
while doing deputation work. If not 
for that, I would have had to go back 
to work by now. and miss that time 
with  him.  Many  of  our  unsaved 
family thinks we’re crazy for quitting 
our jobs with a baby on the way! 

We surely love him to bits! 

Support Increase
Since our last prayer letter,  our support went 
up from 14% to 16%! 

Prayer Requests
•For our support to increase.

•For more meetings in 2019. June is mostly full 
while July and August have many empty slots. 
We have nothing for September and beyond. 

•For us as new parents!
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